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Coordinator’s Message 

Hello everyone,  

I hope you are all well as we approach the end of 2011. Thanks to Joseph Dias, our 
Program Chair, the LLL SIG had many interesting presentations at the annual 
Pan-SIG conference in the spring, the LLL-SIG mini-conference in the fall, and JALT’s 
national conference this year. They were of particular interest to LLL SIG members and 
served to help raise awareness of lifelong learning. Please feel free to ask how you can 
be an active member of the LLL SIG next year. 

Best wishes to all… 

Tadashi Ishida 

LLL-SIG Coordinator 


